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ITEM NO. 35: APPLICABILITY OF CHAPTER 2.80A AND CHAPTER 2.80B, MAUl
COUNTY CODE, TO NON-DECENNIAL COMMUNITY PLAN
AMENDMENTS (MISC.)
CHAIR TA V ARES: ... (gavel) ... Will the Planning meeting please come to order. Thank
you, Members, for allowing me that little extra time to confer with staff regarding our
procedure this afternoon. Present with us this afternoon our Vice-Chair Danny Mateo,
Council member
Anderson,
Councilmember
Carroll,
Council member
Kane,
Council member Molina, and Councilmember Pontanilla. Ms. Johnson is excused for this
afternoon's meeting and Mr. Mateo should be ... Mr. Mateo, Mr. Hokama should be
along shortly.
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Members. thank you very much for being here this afternoon to consider two items.
Before we get into that. I'd like to also recognize our staff. our Analyst. Shannon Alueta;
our Legal Analyst. David Raatz; and our Committee Secretary. Jo-Ann Sato. From Corp.
Counsel. we have Deputy Corporation Counsel James Giroux; from the Planning
Department, Director Foley. and from the Long-Range Planning Division.
Mr. John Summers.
Members. at this time, if you'll note the agenda has two items on it. PC-35. which is
regarding Chapter 2.80A. We also have PC-36, which is about the General Plan
Advisory Committees.
CHAIR TAVARES: At this time, is there anyone signed up to testify on either of the items?
MS. SATO: No.
CHAIR TAVARES: Seeing that there's no testimony brought forth at this time. I'll keep the
testimony period open for a little while longer in case someone is on their way. if there
are no objections.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. thank you. Members. on PC-35. the applicability of Chapter 2.80A
and Chapter 2.80B. Maui County Code to non-decennial community plan amendments.
If you will recall. Members. earlier this year or late last year. we had some questions
come up as to applications who came in at a certain time and was going to be under the
new Bill 84. as we know it, or on the old 2.80A guidelines or processing directions. So
what we have here is we have met. the staff has met with me and with the Planning
Department to try to clarify for everyone just what applied to which section.
So if you will tum your notebooks to July 19th memo. which is the second to the last
memo in your section. this is what is under review for today. And it is. is an amen .... it is
an amendment to Chapter 2.80B.lOO and other sections. In 100 you'll see that the. in
Section B. that we have added a phrase to make it clearer that instead of saying. pursuant
to this section. amendments to community plan pursuant to this section. we've said.
proposing. enacted pursuant to section 2.80B.090. which makes it specific as they read on
later in the Bill just what is going to be, what is applied. which one shall apply. So that
was the point of clarification on that.
On the next page in 2.80B.110. the non-decennial amendments to community plans
proposed by a person section. A. we're adding this few. sentence in there. non-decennial
amendments to community plans other than those enacted pursuant to Section 2.80B.090
may be proposed by a person at any time. So that's been added. And then later on in
Section C also refers to the community plans enacted according to 2.80B will be under
those conditions.
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So what we tried to do was make it clear that 2.80B was going to be applicable in the
community plan area, especially after those community plans are adopted pursuant to this
law. So all of the community plans in effect now were not adopted according to this law.
So these conditions will apply only to the new community plans that are adopted. It's
sort ofa little confusing issue, and I don't know if the Planning Department would like to
add anything to the, to the explanation. Does this help you folks with the processing of
applications, as well as the general public as they bring applications forward?
MR. FOLEY: Madam Chair, we support the modifications proposed. We think this will provide
some clarity to any applicants for our community plan amendment. And so we support
the proposed bill.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. Mr. Raatz, do you have anything you'd like to add at this
point?
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. Just I think it might be helpful to look on the agenda,
on the second numbered paragraph, the second sentence, explains the purpose of this bill
in hopefully a succinct fashion that I think will clarify all the details that you just went
through.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. For everyone's information, I'll just read that section.
The purpose of the proposed bill is to clarify that all applications for community plan
amendments filed and complete on or after March 4, 2004 shall be subject to Chapter
2.80B, Maui County Code, but that the requirements for a public hearing in the relevant
community plan area and for Council action within one year shall apply only to
amendments of community plans enacted pursuant to 2.80B, et cetera, Maui County
Code and which none exists today. Okay, so that's the clarification. So this will be
future community plans as adopted under this Chapter. Any questions or comments?
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. As I read this, that means that
only those amendments that are, that decennial amendments will receive hearings in the
community plan region?
CHAIR TAVARES: Only for the plans after they've been adopted pursuant to this Section. So
it's the next round of community plans that all these conditions will apply to. So any
amendments coming up now, don't qualify under that because they were, the community
plan was adopted before this law was adopted.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right, I understand that. My question is, after, after we
start adopting the new community plans-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --that it's only those community plans that are decennial
amendments to the existing community plans, in other words an updated community
plan-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
region?

--that require public hearing

In

the community plan

CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: If after we adopt these new community plans and
somebody comes in and wants to amend the community plan, those amendments do not
have to be held in, or those amendments do not have to have hearings within the
community plan region? Is that correct?
CHAIR TAVARES: I don't think so.
MR. FOLEY: No.
CHAIR TAVARES: The new community plans are adopted, let's say in 2008 ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR TAVARES: If there's amendment to that plan that's adopted in 2008, it will require a
hearing in the community plan region.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay.
CHAIR T A VARES: So I think that's the opposite of what you understood.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. So that means all amendments to the community
plan, whether they're a ten-year update or any amendments to that ten-year update-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --require a public hearing in the community?
CHAIR T AV ARES: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Great. Thank you very much, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That's very clear.
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CHAIR TAVARES: I've been, it's been a little confusing issue here, so I'm glad we're having
this discussion and I'm happy to hear or see the amendment which I hope will make it
clearer for everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, the reason I ask, too, is because in here it constantly
references pursuant to Section 2.80B.090 and in the Code .090 references decennial
amendments, updates.
CHAIR TA VARES: Yeah, and it's the updates and anything after that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: After that, great.
CHAIR TAVARES: The original update and any other changes after that update.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Great. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. Any other comments or questions? At this time, I'd like
to recognize the presence of Mr., Council member, Council Chair Riki Hokama. Thank
you for being here.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR T A VARES: Are we ready for the question?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Uh-huh.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, Members, the Chair's recommendation is to adopt the amendments
th
as proposed in the memo of July 19 regarding Chapter 2.80B of the Maui County Code.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR T A VARES: It's been moved by Mr. Mateo, seconded by Mr. Pontanilla I believe. Or
Mr. Molina. Thank you. Any discussion, Members? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair. Just one question for
clarification. In Subsection 2.80B.110, the non-decennial amendments to community
plans proposed by person includes the provision as follows, which is non-decennial
amendments to any community plan enacted pursuant to Section 2.80B.090, except the
Molokai Community Plan. I don't know, maybe it's me, but the statement seems to
contradict itself. Non-decennial and 2.80B.090. Can I get an explanation or clarification
on that?
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CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, perhaps I'll let Mr. Raatz address that question.
MR. RAATZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. The purpose of the language that's being added here
is to clarify that non-decennial amendments to the existing plans may be accepted at any
time. Whereas, pursuant to Bill 84, non-decennial amendments to the new community
plans that will be enacted pursuant to Chapter 2.80B can only be accepted at certain
times. And this language, again, is just to clarify that that restriction to future
amendments of the prospectively enacted community plans will not apply to amendments
of existing plans.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, that clears it up a little bit better.
CHAIR TAVARES: No, so any plans now or amendments to plans now, anybody can propose
at any time. After the new community plans are adopted and amendments come forward
they're, as I recall, they're only going to be accepted July-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Right.
CHAIR TAVARES: --of the year. Remember that whole discussion about one year later and all
of this? That's to kind of clarify that part too.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Then time parameters will be added?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: What is the difference between decennial and non-decennial?
CHAIR T A VARES: Decennial is the actual formal adoption of a community plan or the gen ...•
general plan and the community plan. And the amendments are any time after that, after
one is adopted. So, right now. we have all amendments because we've adopted all the
community plans and that's the one that's in force now.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So those would be the non-decennial?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: I had to look at my dictionary several times to figure that out also. Thank
you. Any other comments. Members. or questions? Okay. seeing none. all those in favor
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of the motion, say aye. All those opposed, say no. The motion is carried unanimously
with one excused, Ms. Johnson.

VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Carroll, Hokama,
Pontanilla, Vice-Chair Mateo, and Chair Tavares.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson

ABSENT:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

Kane,

Molina,

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of proposed bill and FILING of
communication.

CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Members.
At this time, are, is there anyone in the audience who wishes to testify on Item Number
36, which is the General Plan Advisory Committees? Okay, seeing none, Members, with
no objection, we'll close testimony at this time.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.

ITEM NO. 36: GENERAL PLAN ADVISORY COMMITTEES (C.C.05-220)
CHAIR T A VARES: All right, I'd call your attention now to PC-36, the General Plan Advisory
Committees. As we have heard in the past, and the Planning Department has been very
timely as far as giving us updates on where they are with the General Plan process, which
is ongoing right now. What we have looked at then now is our area of responsibility
which is to appoint members to the General Plan Advisory Committee or GPAC as it's
called.
For your information, two items were passed out by the Committee staff. One of 'em is a
draft press release. The other one is a draft application for the General Plan Advisory
Committee. It is our intention, Members, to try to bring as simplified a process to have
members of the public apply for nomination to the General Plan Advisory Committee.
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And if you'll look at the press release, it explains what it is that we are doing as a County
regarding the General Plan Advisory Committees for the islands of Maui, Molokai, and
Lanai. And it's a call for people who are interested to please apply. And note that the
plan, the GPACs for Maui, Molokai and Lanai are slightly different.
The Maui GPAC is composed of 25 members: 1 appointed by the Mayor from each of
Maui's six community plan areas, and 4 appointed by the Council from the
Wailuku-Kahului Community Plan area, and 3 appointed by the Council from each of the
five community plan areas on Maui. The Molokai GPAC and the Lanai GPAC consist of
13 members: 9 appointed by the Council and 4 appointed by the Mayor.
And I think, like you, many of you, I have received resumes and letters of interest from
members of our community requesting consideration for nomination. And I would like to
discuss with you a process by which we handled those applications that we have or
interest that we have already received. And I believe that the easiest way to do this
would be if you have any letters or resumes or e-mails or any kind of communication
from members of the public that you forward those to our committee staff.
When we have decided on the final or finalize the press release and the application form,
that the staff will then send this out to those people who have already expressed interest
in becoming nominated for the various GPACs. I would ask that on your, as you forward
those over, if there is a question as to which GP AC a person is appointed for, that you put
on there Maui, Molokai or Lanai or whatever applies. And if that, if there's a better
system that you could think of or something that would help you a little more, we're open
to hearing that at this point.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. I just want to clarify that by
forwarding these letters of inquiry, we're not saying that these are people we want to
appoint. We're just forwarding the request, the letters of request in order to get them on
the application.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I know this is a whole new process.
We've never done it so it seems like we're attempting to start setting up some parameters
to setting up this program or this process. My curiosity or if I'm ahead of myself then,
Madam Chair, please let me know. For Lanai, there's nine by the Council, which is
convenient because there's nine of us. Same thing for Molokai. And then for the Maui, I
think myself and Member Pontanilla understood that we have two each for a total of four.
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Then everybody else has three. So with those numbers, is it going to come down to we
respecting each others' recommendation and moving forward or is it going to come down
to ... I'm just trying to understand that part? I mean, theoretically, if I come down and
say, here's my two from Wailuku for Maui, and here's my one for both Maui, uh,
Molokai and Lanai.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: These are the four people that I'd like to put on the table for the
final recommendation. Is everybody going to be involved in the process of preliminary
recommendations, and then we're going to go through a process and then we're going to
come up with a final list that we all can live with? Or ... I'm just trying to get some
guidance at this point, which I know it may be early to ask, but I'm just putting it on the
table because that's kind of how I was thinking about it-CHAIR T A V ARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --going into this today.
CHAIR TAVARES: Well, you're just being Panasonic, just slightly ahead of your time here,
Mr. Kane. But I think that that's what we, our next discussion was going to focus around
what process did we want to use as a Council regarding the nominations. And, as you
have described, that was kind of the understanding that we had when we were looking at
the bill in the first place.
So if we can get to that a little bit later, but is everybody okay with sending everything to
our staff so that they can at least get the applications out and receive them back in for the,
those people who have already contacted us so that we'll have them as like the
clearinghouse? And then I think the next step is how are we going to do it?
So that if, you know, for example, if we have a, all the applications that come in for
Kahului-Wailuku Community Plan area, we send those to you and Mr. Pontanilla. And
then you folks decide, okay, these are my two, these are my two or somehow you work it
out. And then the rest of us just look at the ones from our areas and recommend. So we
need to decide that process. Or do we want to have everybody's recommendations come
in, and then as a group we look at it and say these are the people we want?
There won't be duplicates because the only duplicates are going to be in
Wailuku-Kahului because there's four. The rest of it shouldn't be duplicates because
there's nine. I mean, there's one each of us for the other areas.
So that would be the, I think the kind of decision we need to make at a point soon, and
this would be a good time to kind of look at how do we want to handle the nominations
from the Council. So you bring up an excellent point. Okay, you're on.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Madam Chair. No, and so it just raises a couple of
other questions, again, just to try and set the parameters. It's understood that the object is
for the people that serve are from those communities. So I'm going to choose two who
live in Wailuku. Council member Pontanilla is going to choose two who live in Kahului
in the district-CHAIR T A V ARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --et cetera, and all the way through. And then each of us will
have an opportunity to each choose one, as an example, theoretically, for Molokai. So all
nine members will have a chance to choose one each from the island of Molokai for the
nine members, and the same thing with Lanai. Is-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --am Ion the right track of how we're starting to formulate this?
CHAIR TAVARES: I think you're on the right track, and, of course you realize that the actual
appointments will be done by Council resolution and actually won't be in this
Committee. I believe it should be going to COW. I'm not sure, but I'll leave that up to
Mr. Hokama as Chair of the Council, how that would be handled. So we're just kind of,
about the process in this part.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: But you're bringing up excellent points, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: My final question, Madam Chair, and I'll yield the floor, is,
theoretically, there are people that I have an interest in pursuing to be, to get them to
come forward, that have not entered into a pool, if you will-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --at this point in time. So is it the intention that we need to have
people in the pool to qualify to be considered, or can I just--and I'm just being extreme to
make the point--or can I just show up at the meeting where the resolution and say, this is
the person that I'd like to represent for me on Molokai or Lanai or the two from
Wailuku? In other words, do they have to go through, you know, filling out this draft
recommendated [sic} recommended application in order for them to be a part of the
qualifying list of recommendations?
CHAIR TAVARES: I think that's for us to decide as a body how we would like this to go. I
think in our effort to put this process together, it was to address the people that have
already expressed interest and sent the resumes or letters of "please consider me" kind of
thing.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: And I know we have duplicates because the person might have sent it to
me and sent it to everybody else also. So rather than each office saying, oh, okay, there's
an application form out there, you need to fill it out, we'll just go ahead and send it. The
question about whether or not we should consider only those people who have applied
formally via this application form, that, I think, is up for discussion now.
One of the, you know, off the top of my head, one of the drawbacks I see is that if
somebody shows up at the meeting and says I want to be considered for the GPAC for
Molokai and we don't know anything else about that person, except that they're there and
they haven't sent an application in so we don't know what their community involvement
is, what their, you know, the questions that are asked here, we'd have to then ask those
questions and try to get satisfactory answers, like on the floor kind of thing.
The other, we were trying to follow, I think what the application process is for boards,
commissions and committees that either the Mayor appoints or the Council appoints and
gets ratification of. And if we want to use a process that's different, completely different,
we can do that, too. It's really up to us. It's our little show at this point in time.
Any Member, by the way, can make amendments to the list as it comes out. When it's in
the resolution form, if somebody doesn't like someone or has a better person they think
should be considered for any of the positions, that can be brought forth on the floor as an
amendment to insert somebody else's name. So we as singly don't have necessarily the
authority to say, this is my person and don't anybody touch it. You know, touch my
recommendation. So it's still going to be done as a body, the Council as a whole, in
approving the resolution that names all the people from all the different areas to the
GPAC.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR T A V ARES: Okay, thank you. Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, and the other area would be the press release.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: For our community, The Maui News is really not the paper of major
circulation, and I assume, I kind of think Lanai would be in the same area as well. So has
the Chair considered various publishing companies on our islands-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --that would be able to do the announcement?
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CHAIR TAVARES: I think we're going to use the kind of media that will get the message out.
So starting with today is one way with our televised meeting. The other way is that we
would look at all of the, all of the news, newspapers, particularly on Molokai and Lanai
to make sure that we reach the folks there and not just depend on one newspaper in order
to get the word out.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Chair.
CHAIR T A V ARES: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: In regards to the selection for Dain and I, we're
Wailuku-Kahului. Let's say, for instance, if I do have a person that I want to, you know,
give an application to-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --that lives in Wailuku or Kahului but works in either
Kahului or Wailuku, will that person be eligible for like, say, for Kahului or even
Wailuku?
CHAIR TAVARES: I think that it is gone by where the person's residence is. I mean that's
what we've used in the past to determine when there's a residency requirement. I mean it
would almost be the same thing as if a person from Molokai worked in Lahaina, you
know, would they be qualified for the West Maui Community Plan selection or the
Molokai Plan selection? So I think, you know, we can make that decision, too.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Fine.
CHAIR T A V ARES: Because there are no, there are no rules about this right now, except for
representing, you know, the community plan areas. It doesn't say residency, it doesn't
say work or anything.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chairman. I just want to clarify in my
own mind that, you know, the Code says that these people shall be appointed by the
Mayor or by the Council. So, and in the past, I know that all Members have voted for all
the nominees, so even though each of us are going to be sending forward certain
nominees for appointment, everyone on the Council will vote for all the nominees. Is
that correct?
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CHAIR TA VARES: Yes, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Committee or Mr., um--

And we'll do that in Committee, whether it's your

CHAIR T A V ARES: Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --Molina's Committee of the Whole. That will happen and
then it will be transmitted to the Council as a resolution.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: One of the things I would like to request is that we have
some kind of, you know, hopefully when this press release comes out, this will initiate
more interest and will get other people in the community to have a, have a desire to send
in an application. Right now, the people that I have who have expressed interest, these
are all people who have worked on previous community plans or have in some way been
involved in County government and they're familiar with the process.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'd like us to maybe reach out beyond that and not that
these aren't great people and that they wouldn't be included, but these are a lot of people
that we're looking for. And I would hope that we would get some fresh blood.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Some new people. And I think in order to do that, we need
to make maybe in the press release and also going out with this application when people
express interest some more detailed explanation as to what this entails to be a member of
this Committee. How many meetings, how many hours, how much reading so that
people know that you just don't show up. You're taking on a commitment and what that
commitment is. And many people don't even know what a General Plan is.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So if we can maybe have some kind of descriptive
explanation as to what the job actually entails, I think that would be really helpful in
maybe broadening the base a little bit and encouraging people who are not familiar with
the process to feel confident that they could do the job.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. I think so. We would have to send out something a little more
than just mailing people out the application form because they need to know when does it
start, how many meetings do they think, how long, what's the duration. But all of that
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can't go into the press release. We'd have to have something else. And the Molokai and
Lanai GPACs are going to have a period of activity. then they're going to be sus ...• in
suspens ... , or be suspended for a short while and then pick up later, later on. So those two
GPACs will have a slightly different time line than the Maui GPAC. So we need to let
people know what's the difference, also what the commitment is, like you're saying. and
what's going to be entailed. Because the GPACs now are empowered to be members of
the GPAC until the County Council adopts the General Plan. So that could be years.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR T A V ARES: Two, three years. So they need to know that upfront.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. That's why I think, they need, there needs to be
more explanation-CHAIR TAVARES: Oh. yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
--for people so that they understand what they're
committing to and. and why it's such a vital plan, you know.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I mean. it shocks me when you mention General Plan and
some people have no idea what you're talking about.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So ...
CHAIR T A V ARES: Well, if you would like, Members, what we could do is have the staff work
on an information sheet regarding that and maybe not bring it back in this Committee. but
pass it out to you folks. You could make comments and give it back to us, and we'll try
to look at a final form that maybe then we can, you know, have a meeting about it or tack
it on to our, one of our next meetings in August. In August, we're in August now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR T A V ARES: But maybe in our next meeting. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair. Question on the application
process. Will each Member's office be provided with applications in case you have a
constituent call you up and say I'm interested in applying for the
GPAC ... (CHANGE TAPE) . . . call the Planning Department or your staff or can
Members, can we send out applications to the constituent to fill out?
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CHAIR T A VARES: I think you could send them out if you wanted to, but it's not necessary.
As long as you get their name and address and send, e-mail that to our Committee staff,
then they can take care of sending it out. I mean, you might even want to carry some
with you as you're going around and somebody that you see happens to bring it up or
somebody that you see you'd like to encourage them to apply, then you could just give
them the packet right there. So there's, we want to get it out as much as possible so that
the community has an opportunity to review it and apply if they would like. So all of
those.
The Planning Department doesn't have anything to do with this part of it. It's basically
us. It's our ball in our court.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: And it would be there for quite a while.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And the application itself, this is just a draft. Nothing's etched
in stone yet.
CHAIR TAVARES: No, nothing. If you'll look at it, if you have something that you see right
off now that you would like to change or have us add, now is the time to bring it up.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR T A V ARES: If something pops up at you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much. And also in addition to your
information sheet and the final copy of the application form, I guess because we have
satellite offices, that would really be an advantage to get it to our satellites-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --so we're able to be a lot more consistent in the flow of information.
CHAIR T A V ARES: I think quite, we will probably follow the same sort of dissemination
process that the Administration has followed where in each of the County offices, I know
the Parks District Offices have had application forms for the boards and commissions and
as well as the Council Offices. So I think we would follow that same thing to make sure
that we've got access by the public to what the forms are.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Chair.
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MS. ALUETA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: I believe they're also ... oh.
MS. ALUETA: Oh, yeah, I was just going to--I'm sorry to interrupt.
CHAIR TA V ARES: Okay, let Shannon tell you the-MS. ALUETA: Just to let everyone know that they're also going to be available on the
Council's website, the Planning Committee website. Actually, people can download the
form, download the form, fill it out and mail it in or fax it in. Also, we're going to have,
we're working on creating a form that they can fill out online. Print out, sign, mail in.
We're trying to find as many options as possible for people to participate.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. So, Members, are you, are you comfortable with what
we have presented today, or would you like us to defer this part of it and bring it up again
on August 15 at our next meeting and give you time to review and make some
suggestions regarding inclusion or amendments to both the draft press release and the
draft application form? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
Director, if I may?

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Just a question to the Planning

CHAIR T A VARES: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: If you can give us your ideal timeframe that you'd like to start to,
the first workshop to get these guys initiated. So once we finish the, passing a formal
resolution on the floor, what kind of timeframe are you looking at that you'd like to see
us try to get through our process to get it to where you folks need to get the ball rolling?
And that way we can kind of back it out to see where we're at as far as time.
CHAIR TAVARES: Right. Mr. Foley.
MR. FOLEY: Madam Chair, I think for our purposes, we would like to start that orientation
process in November, if possible. December, if not November.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you ... (inaudible) ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, we have a few months just to bring it all together, get the
people and get our thing done and then get it out of Committee on to the floor, get a
resolution passed.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR T AV ARES: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I just would ask some questions since it's already been
proposed to me back home, Chair Tavares. For the Lanai GPAC, they are to look at how
Lanai fits in the overall General Plan of the County, is that the purpose of the Lanai
GPAC?
CHAIR T AV ARES: Yeah, my idea ... my idea. My understanding of the GPACs forming at
the same time is to work on that part of the County's General Plan that is the umbrella
part of it. So it's more the guiding principles and those types of things that would be the
subject for all the GP ACs to discuss so that we come out with one cohesive General Plan
as I think you've been . . . the Planning Department is referring to it as the policy
statements regarding the General Plan for the County of Maui. And then the three island
plans, which are part of this General Plan, the Maui Plan, the Maui Island Plan would be
worked on first and that's why I said the GPACs would be suspended sort of for Lanai
and Molokai. Then after the Maui Plan is finished, then they go Molokai and Lanai, then
we would have all three of them to adopt at one, at one time. Or maybe not. Maybe
we'd adopt it separately as, you know, the Plans can always be amended.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, I bring this up because there's a component of our
community that is anxious to get to the community plan portion.
CHAIR T A VARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I can see it happening where the Lanai GP AC will go
through their review and come up with their option very fast.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Because their intent is to get to the Community Plan right
away.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But hearing what you said, until we adopt the formal revised
and amended General Plan, no action will move forth on Community Plan reviews?
CHAIR T A VARES: That's my understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So even if Lanai did its job, unless in half the time of the
other GPACs, there's no way that Lanai could move forward on its Community Plan
review process for the update?
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CHAIR TAVARES: You know, I don't have an answer to that question. I think it would
depend on the schedule and what the Planning Department could staff for the, for the
Lanai area in particular. And I know that they're going to be focused on the Maui Island
Plan as part of the General Plan. It's a little bit different because Molokai and Lanai's-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Community Plan ... basically is the Island Plan.
CHAIR TAVARES: --Island Plan is the, yeah, is the Community Plan. It's the same group. It's
not different.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right. So I just ask that because we've got people that
understand the importance of the General Plan review and update. But for land use
decisions, the actual meat is in-CHAIR TAVARES: The Community Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --the Community Plan portion.
CHAIR TAVARES: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And for what is happening on our island, that is the key
document of concern at this point, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I have not been able to I guess accurately share
information with our community on what role Community Plans review will take. But if
it's dependent upon final approval of a revised General Plan, I mean, you know, we've
taken a decade to do certain things. Are we going to wait again another 10 years or less,
hopefully? But you understand-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --what I'm trying to drive at, Chair?
CHAIR TAVARES: I do.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Because other than that, I see it having a chilling effect on
our island's Planning Commission because there's going to be a lot of people who are
going to say, no decision until we get this other thing updated then.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I can see it hampering Planning Department because the
Commission may choose to defer a lot of items down the road or just deny revisions until
something new is presented and adopted by Council.
CHAIR TAVARES: So you're referring specifically to the Lanai Community Plan?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, because, again, yeah, I have components in the
community that is, let's just, let me say it this way, there's a lack of confidence that the
major landowner will do what they say they're going to do.
CHAIR T A VARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So they want it locked up in black and white language in the
Community Plan adoption.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Well, maybe we can have the Planning Department, you know,
think about this a little and would revisit this on the 15th as part of this process and kind
of go from there if we can. And I think also, Members, even though it has an August 31 st
deadline to apply, that's, you know, we can change that part. Because if we're going to
take it up on the 15t \ we would like to give the public at least a month to be able to
respond to the call for interest in serving in the GPACs. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chairman. I was wondering if there's
any precedence or any reason for us to care who appoints first, the Mayor or the Council.
I mean, the Mayor has one appointment from each of the Maui Community Plan regions,
and then four appointments for Lanai and four appointments for Molokai.
CHAIR T A VARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So is there, I mean, I could likely see that there would be
an overlap. I mean, the same person appointed by the Mayor might be somebody that
one of us would like to appoint. So it seems like maybe there should not be any kind of
an overlap. There should be either we appoint first and then the Mayor makes his
appointments or maybe he appoints first and then we make our appointments.
CHAIR TAVARES: That's why we're going first.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: We are going first?
CHAIR TAVARES: That's why we're starting this process so we can get it going.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, that's what I wanted ... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR TAVARES: I don't know where the Mayor is with the process on the Administration
side, but I had an indication that he was waiting to see, you know, who was going to go

- 19 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

August 1, 2005

first kind of thing. And it's like we have our work to do. Let's just do it and then he'll
have to wrestle with trying to fill in the gaps rather than it being the other way around.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes, thank you, Chair. You were talking about approving
this application and a draft, of course, for the press release today, and I was hoping that
we could do this because I'd like to get started in my area as soon as possible. We have
several public meetings coming up in the very near future. There's even one tonight.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: And I would like to be able to begin to distribute this to try
to get it out to as many people as possible.
CHAIR T A VARES: That had been the intention originally, but I think some points have come
up during discussion that are very valid and that's to attach an explanation of what would
be entailed. And maybe you could, at the meetings in Hana, talk about this coming, that
it is coming and that it would be available like close to, I guess our next meeting is the
15th • So right after the 15th , if we can, we'd have to make a final decision that day, I
think. I don't think we should delay much longer. But it would be more complete and
have more information for your possibly interested members.
th

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: If I knew we were going to approve something on the 15 ,
then I could arrange to have a meeting in Hana because I do have to have another
meeting in Hana soon.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So if I could know now that by the 15th that there would be
something that I could present, it would be helpful.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, Members, are you, are you okay with making a final decision on the
15 th ? We'll leave time between now and then for revisions, and we'll send out a draft of
th
the information sheet to you so that we can do our final action on the 15 • Is that
agreeable?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AGREEMENT.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I just was going to say, Chair, that I don't have a problem
with you even putting out something after this meeting.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I don't have a problem with you coming up with a
follow-up press release after the next Committee meeting on the 15 th • 'Cause for one,
that's an extra opportunity-CHAIR TA VARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --to get information out.
CHAIR TAVARES: Well, we could send these out as drafts.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, you know, I don't mind you seek already, you know,
maybe making the initial announcement already.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And just say, you know, we been, we may follow up with
additional details-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --and we may revise the deadline of application date.
CHAIR T AV ARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But I think the solicitation needs to be done as soon as
possible, and I don't have a concern by putting it out-CHAIR T AV ARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --as of this afternoon.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, I don't see a problem with that. And maybe what we can do is
amend part of the, you know, like the deadline to apply. Maybe we can amend that with
a note that August 15th we'll have a final, you know, version out for people with more
information. I think that's fine. Then you could go ahead, Mr. Carroll, and do it
th
tonight's meeting and a meeting subsequent to the 15 .
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, thank you. Any other questions, Members? Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'll just--

- 21 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

August I, 200S

CHAIR TAVARES: Or comments?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'll just share what's on my mind as we're talking and I'm
thinking about scenarios. So we got 100 individuals that submit for the Wailuku seat.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And as you've stated and my understanding of the process is that
in the end, the official action is the approval of the resolution. So, potentially, I could
make recommendations from the Wailuku seat. I could make recommendations for the
Lanai. One out of the nine, I could make recommendations. And, hypothetically, I could
have no support for any of my recommendations and that a slate of members could
actually dictate the final outcome, since that's how the official process works.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And so I just want to say that up front, that's something that I'm
thinking about which is a concern of mine. And so that's why I kind of was leading into
that when I first made some comments regarding trying to determine either at this
meeting or at the next meeting that there should be ... well, in my opinion, there should
be at least some level of mutual respect among us for trying to get forward applications.
And unless in extreme circumstances, I mean extreme stuff, where there's an absolute
opposition to somebody who's being suggested, that, that we, as best as possible, attempt
to respect the formal recommendations that come forward.
And I only say that because if it doesn't, it could get ugly. It really could because I mean
this is important. It's all about, you know, this is the big one, yeah ... planning our
future. So, you know, I take Member Anderson's comments to heart when we have, you
know, a lot of people who've been involved for a long time and, you know, we appreciate
that. But at the same time, I'm kind of on the same page with respects to her comments
about getting some new blood in there as well.
CHAIR TA VARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: You know, and because somebody's not known and they haven't
developed the "status" in this community, why should that, you know, take them away
from being a part of this process. Especially the younger generation guys who are up and
coming and who have everything to gain from what's being put into this General Plan
and the decisions that are made.
So I just wanted to share that thought. That's something that's been kind of bouncing
around in my brain, and I hope that each of us can have a level of respect towards each
other, even if we may not know a person or we even may not like a person and their
positions or the way they carry themselves. I hope we still can get beyond that and
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recognize that we need as much diversity as possible, and I think each of us, in our own
way, are very diverse-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --that we can recognize that and then move forward. So I just
thank you, Chair, for letting me make comments.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, those are good comments, and I think what's, you know, happened
in the past during COW meetings is we look at nominees, especially when they're
coming from with a district requirement for a board or commission that we have relied
very heavily upon the opinions or the comments that are made by Mr. Mateo and
Mr. Hokama. Because I personally don't know a lot of people on Molokai and Lanai and
I believe we've demonstrated or we've considered people that they've considered.
One of the other things also is that is you probably have in your minds some alternates on
whether we're going to write them down or not or as a body decide that we want to have
alternates for each area in case something happens along the line where that person who
is approved, you know, cannot make it for some reason. Then we don't have to go
through a whole process again in order to get a nomination to the, to that GPAC because
that will entail another month or two of delay on the part of the process. So we may, you
know, let's look at that also and be thinking about that for our discussion also on the 15 th .
And, Members, on the 15th , our meeting might be a long meeting, so if you would
prepare for that because we are planning to take up the TVR issue and hear testimony on
the TVR. I will schedule that after ... well, I'll schedule this one first so that we can get
it out of the way and then open up the TVR discussion.
Okay, any other comments? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I just wanted to follow up on Member Kane's
comments in that, you know, I do, I did make the statement about fresh blood. But I
don't want anyone to misunderstand. I think that fresh blood means someone who's not
already indoctrinated into the system, whose, who has Maui's best interest at heart and
that could be, you know, somebody that's just retired this year and now has the time to
get involved.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that's why I think it's real important that we have
some descriptive explanation as to what this really entails. And not just the time
commitment, but the type of brainpower you have to be willing, you know, to commit to.
It's a lot of reading, and it's not just going in and throwing your opinion around. It's
following the law and following what has been prescribed in the Community Plan or
General Plan ordinance.
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CHAIR T A V ARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so that takes a lot of dedication on someone's part to,
you know, not just do this as a kind of a part-time donation to the County, but a true six
month, year commitment to following through with whatever is adopted and to seeing
that it actually happens when it gets down to the final analysis. Be willing to stick it out.
And so I'm hoping that, I mean, I support Mr. Hokama's suggestion that you go ahead
and get this out there because I think the longer we have to kind of stir up public interest
in this, the more options, the more choices we're going to have. And I don't know how
much time is going to be set aside for interviewing people, but, you know, as Mr. Kane
said, this is probably the most important document to, to set the parameters of Maui's
future.
CHAIR TA V ARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so we need people that really have Maui's best
interest at heart for the public as a whole. Not for special interest groups, but how will
Maui County look in the next SO years?
CHAIR T A V ARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And for their children and their grandchildren. So I'm just
hoping that we can, you know, stir up more interest in the public and get people who
maybe are new to the process and come with fresh ideas and, and fresh vigor and interest.
Because I think that will end up giving us a better document-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --to make our decisions with.
CHAIR T A V ARES: All right, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: And, you know, and I'm sure we all don't need to be reminded, but all of
us represent all of Maui County. So even if there are, you know, specifically people from
our Community Plan region area that are being nominated that we also look at as a
whole, what does this GP AC look like? And it's going to be up to us to try to get as
much balance on this GPAC as possible. So we probably need to look at, you know,
more than one recommendation or more than the recommendation that each of you will
be making, that there may be, we have to adjust according to what it seems to look like to
us as far as the balance of this group.
So I would, and I think the interview part of it is going to be up to each Member. Before
you make your recommendation, you'll have to do your interview and then when it
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comes to the, to the full COW or wherever it's going to go, that those people who are
being recommended would also be present and available to answer questions posed by
other Members also. Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair. I think you bring up an
interesting point. Using Member Kane's example of, in theory, you could have 100
people from your district apply for it. Could you, I guess, give the Committee a model of
how you would proceed or a suggested procedure in terms of the interview? I mean, you
know, this is something new for us as well.
CHAIR TAVARES: Well, I ... yeah, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You know where I'm coming from? It's ... I'm just sort of,
in my mind I'm just trying to think of a process that's fair and very uniform, and when it
comes to making my own determination for my district, who to select.
CHAIR TAVARES: I, I envision that after the application deadline that the staff would then
prepare the packets to go to each Member, and I don't know if the packets will include
everyone that's applied or just the ones from your Community Plan region. There is,
what I had planned to do was look at what the Planning Department had provided us in
that checklist. I think it's in here where I was going to use something like it.
Yeah, if you look at the binder, it's the second, attached to the first communication in
there that's dated June 16th. And on the back part is a checklist. A matrix. So and it
lists, you know, the, following across the top whether they're a community association
member, landowner, public interest organization, business laborer, visitor, et cetera. So I
was planning to use something like that to kind of let, give me an idea of what are the
interest areas of people that have applied and kind of fill that in. So where it says
organization going down, you know, where it says, you know, community association,
whatever, that I would actually have the names of the people and then try to fill out the
matrix that way to give me an idea of the breadth and the depth or the special expertise
that somebody might bring to the Committee to help me, you know, making a
recommendation. So that's kind of how I would plan to, to look at it. But that's up,
entirely up to you how you would want to do it.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. For me, I'd like to sort of look at your lead and
then make my own-CHAIR T A V ARES: Okay, yeah. So that's where I was planning to start-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Great, thank you.
CHAIR T A VARES: Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, Madam Chair. Looking at this list, I would hope that
we could broaden this list and maybe at your next meeting we've had a chance, those of
us here have had a chance to go over this list and maybe propose some other groups. I
mean it's very broad and which is good, but I think that, for instance, we have the visitor
industry, we have labor, we have business. Those three groups. And then we have one
listing for public interest organization. There's a lot of different public interest
organizations that may need to be represented, so if you have no objection, I would, I
would hope to have some other groups represented on this list.
CHAIR T AV ARES: Ms. Anderson, what I was talking about earlier was how I was going to do
it myself, and I'm not limited to this.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR TAVARES: And neither are any of us.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR T A VARES: So we can do it whichever way we want to do it as long as we feel
comfortable when we come up with a recommendation that we can justify and speak for
that person as to why you thought this person should be considered. And it may be
something totally not even on this list.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR T A VARES: So-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that's why I'm suggesting that maybe the Members
can think over this list and maybe add, you know, more categories to broaden the list so
that when we get down to the point of actually making the appointments, we can all say,
well, gee, we've got, we're all inclusive here. We've got all these different interest areas
covered.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, you know, I'm sure that there, other Members will
think of special interest groups that are not on here that I wouldn't think of.
CHAIR T A VARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know, I'd like to have somebody from the ocean
community represented. We're an island.
CHAIR T A VARES: Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And I'd like to have somebody who's got that interest at
heart being a part of this group. And, and that doesn't really fall in line with anything
here. I mean possibly a native Hawaiian, but all I'm saying is that as broad as we can be,
I think the better the results would be.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And I would be more than open to having other Members
suggest to me different areas in the community that should be represented. Areas that I
may not even think of.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So that was my, my reason to suggest that.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. Okay. I think our point is you can use whatever system you're
going to use and whichever groups you want to use, I mean, just note there. There's 11
categories, and there's 9 ... {inaudible} ... well, for Molokai and Lanai, there's only 9
appointments. But I think we have, I think that's something we can each, each of us can
look at and say if we, you know, I'm just, I was just saying what I was going to do. So
what, you know, maybe I'm the only one who's going to use this kind of list, and maybe
you're going to use something different. Maybe Mr. Kane will use something different.
But the main point is that whatever we're using, we have to be able to convince the other
eight Members of the reason why this person should be the one appointed because we
will make the decision as a whole on the nominees.
But, yeah, it's good for us to notice that if we even look at how Focus Maui Nui went
about getting input from the community, they went after a very diverse group of people.
And we have heard the Planning Department say that that's going to be one of the
starting points for the General Plan is to look at what came out of Focus Maui Nui, as far
as the things, the values that people had about the community and where they wanted to
see us go.
So we've already got like a great study by the community with, you know, 1,400 people
in our community. I think it's the, probably the largest bunch of people involved in a, in
a project of this nature that we've ever had. So I think we've got a great jumping off
point and with our input, that will make it even better. I'm, I'm enthusiastic about this
whole process. I think it's going to be a great one.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON : Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, but thank you for your input. All of you for your input. Okay, any
other comments? Okay, so for the next meeting, we'll have by that time a finalized
version, a finalized press release, a finalized application form, and a draft that we will
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finalize of the information sheet that will go along with the application for the general
public. We will go ahead and start this process now, and we'll just, you know, make sure
that people know it is in process. It's a draft and that the final will come out on the 15th •
Shannon.
MS. ALUET A: Madam Chair, just for the benefit of the public, it might be a good idea if the
draft, I mean if the application, if there's only one application . . . (CHANGE
TAPE) ...might create confusion if people if people feel like, okay, I submitted the draft
now. There's another one. Do I need to resubmit or-CHAIR T AV ARES: Yeah, I think that needs to make, be made clear that wait until the final
comes up before you submit so you don't have to do two or more. But I think the press
release can go out now and actually, maybe we can mention in the press release that there
is a draft application. Don't fill it out until you get the final one, which would be on
August 15th , or we can say the applications will be available on August 16th • Maybe that
would be it and just put out the press release. Maybe that would be better. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I vote for that.
CHAIR TAVARES: You vote for that? Okay, so let's do the press release first, at least we'll
get the word out. And then we'll mention in the press release that the applications will be
available August 16th or around there. Whatever date we feel we can get it to everybody.
Okay. Any further comments on this area? If not, any objections to deferral of this item?

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR T AV ARES:
No objections.
Okay, thank you, Members.
Are there any
announcements? Okay, hearing none, this meeting is adjourned ... (gavel) . ..

ADJOURN:

2:40 p.m.

APPROVED:

Planning Committee
Transcribed by: Jan Inouye-Ogata
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